CITY OF COLBERT COUNCIL MEETING
7:00 p.m. March 5, 2018

Present:  Mayor Chris Peck, John Waggoner, Ann Waggoner, Evelyn Power, Roger Fortson, Tim Wyatt, Bert Robinson (Absent), Dale Perry, Ellyn Trinrud, Carl Trinrud 

Call to Order and Prayer – Mayor Chris Peck
Adoption of March 5th Agenda – Motion made by Evelyn Power and seconded by Tim Wyatt to adopt the March 5th Agenda.  All approved.
Minutes from February 5th meeting stand as written.

NEW BUSINESS:
Fund Report read.

Sheriff’s Contract to be updated at next meeting.

Discussion on changing minimum lot size tabled until next meeting. Tim Wyatt made a motion to place moratorium on any new subdivisions within the City Limits for the next 60 days.  Motion seconded by Evelyn Power.  All approved.

Deputy Joe gave his monthly report for the month of February and a copy to each council member.  

Mr. John Waggoner reported there was a need for a security light at the park gate.  Jackson Electric will send an engineer to survey the requirements for the light and give a price.  

OLD BUSINESS:
Grass-Cutting for City and Cemetery:  TnT Lawn Care will continue to cut for $1700 per cutting. A motion was made by Evelyn Power and seconded by Roger Fortson to accept their services another year.  All approved.

Dale Perry will send the municode updates to municode.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chicken Ordinance was presented by Dale Perry and the ordinance was tabled.  

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
The staff reported the sale of 3 cemetery lots the past week.

Mr. John discussed the following:  Peachtree Street Project was Fortis Engineering’s projected plan to begin the work.
The water line on Fifth Avenue and Shoal Creek Road was in process of accepting bids to run the water line.  
The security light is out at the restrooms at ball field.  It needs to be reported to JEMC.
The siren at the Fire Department needs to be repaired or replaced.  More information needed.
Discussions with the EMS Director, Bobby Smith and others to see what can be done.
The second gate and panels needed at the park entrance will cost approximately $380 and Southland Fence Company will install them. 




